

Amina Dayal Information Officer Customer Resolution Team Housing and Modernisation

accessinfo@southwark.gov.uk

Date: 19 September 2019

Ref: 1113873

Jodie Filer Via email request-601182-c49e56d8@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Jodie Filer

Re: Information Request

Thank you for your request for information, which we received on 3 September 2019. This information is being provided as a statutory obligation under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

Your request

Under the freedom of information act, I'm requesting information in response to the questions below:

- 1a. What computer software are you using for the management of Bridges/Structures in the borough?
- 1b. How many of the following licence types does the borough have for this system.
 - i. Desktop
 - ii. Web/Cloud
 - iii. Mobile
- 1c. How much are you paying per year for this software, and when is the contract due to expire?
- 1d. What format will the procurement process take and where will tender documents be published?
- 1e. Who within the borough is responsible for this contract?

- 2. Please provide details of any/all fees paid to TfL for the financial years 2016-17, 2017-18 and 2018-19 in relation to the management of structures within the borough.
- 3. Please provide details of any/all fees for the financial years 2016-17, 2017-18 and 2018-19 paid in relation to the membership of 'LoBeg' (London Bridge Engineering Group).
- 4. Please provide details of any/all fees for the financial years 2016-17, 2017-18 and 2018-19 paid to FSW IT Solutions Ltd by the borough.

Our response

- 1a. Bridge Station
- 1b. i None
 - ii One Authority Licence as web based
 - iii None
- 1c. Costs for Bridge Station are included in the payment made to LoBEG and cannot be separated. There is no end date. It is a sole supplier.
- LobEG are responsible for the procurement process and we are one of 33 Boroughs
 who are members of LoBEG that use Bridge Station. Bridge Station is owned by the
 members of LoBEG.
- 1e. There are no fixed contractual arrangements.
- 2. No fees or payment have been made to TFL.
- 3. 2016/17 £1,401 2017/18 - £1,402 2018/19 - £1,403
- 4. No payment(s) have been made.

Please note that under the Privacy and Electronic Communications (EC Directive) Regulations 2003 Southwark Council ask not to receive unsolicited marketing communications.

You are free to use the information provided for your own purposes, including any non-commercial research you are doing and for the purposes of news reporting. Any other re-use, for example commercial publication, requires the permission of the copyright holder. If you have any queries or concerns then please contact us using the above details.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make an appeal for a review of our decision, you should contact us at accessinfo@southwark.gov.uk, quoting the reference number above.

If you are not content with the outcome of your appeal you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Information Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have first exhausted our internal appeal procedure and you should contact her within 2 months of the outcome of your internal appeal.

Further information on the Freedom of Information Act is available through the Information Commissioner at $\underline{www.ico.org.uk}$

Yours sincerely

Amina Dayal Information Officer